Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

July 21, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7 p.m.

Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, Mary Grzywa, John Crist were in attendance.  Absent was Heidi Henry.

Opening prayer was led by Fr. Crist

The meeting minutes from the May 2008 meeting were reviewed.  Dick Donnocker moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept.  Motion passed.

Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report.  June pledge offerings were down. Income is off about $3700.  Attendance appears down, even for summer.   Mary moved and Diane seconded to accept the treasurers report.

Pastor’s Report

Fr. Crist has not yet found someone to teach the church school class.  We don’t currently have any 1-2-3 graders. We are looking for a 4-5-6 teacher and a babysitter for the younger children. One prospect was asked, but said she could not.  Father John has another person in mind and will talk to them this week.   The older junior high and high school children will be doing activities out of class time.  They’ve been invited to do an overnight this summer.  They’ll be asked to do service projects, take trips and do activities with other youth groups as well.

Sept 13, in Ottawa, level 1 training for “Keeping God’s People Safe”.  Vestry members, readers, any lay volunteers are wanted to attend this 2 ½ hour training.  Another 2 ½ hours of level 2 will be offered on Sept 27 at Morrison for people working directly with children.  Also offered are “training the trainers” courses, which can be taken after level 1 and level 2.   This course certifies people to train.  We don’t have an up to date policy on how to report incidents, which the parish should have.

Old Business

Letter to Christ Church members   Al wrote a letter to be included with quarterly financial statements.  It tells people about the work being done on the window and asks for more money.   Mary Grzywa moved and Dick Donnocker seconded that the letter be sent.  Motion passed.
Letter to LCEM   Mary Grzywa drafted a letter to LCEM regarding Ottawa’s thoughts on future LCEM structure.  It will include the perceived need for increased pastoral care.  Al Kammerer signed the letter.  Fr. John wanted more discussion on what the duties of the additional pastor might be.  Fr. John will put this letter on the LCEM agenda.

Windows   Heritage Studios will be here in August for the Good Shepherd window.  It will cost $10,640.  It will take about 6 weeks.  Al will also ask them to replace the plexi-glass that was broken by a rock thrown by a lawnmower.

Exterior message board    Al has been injured and hasn’t done this yet.

Rectory   Repairs still need to be made. Joe Martin has done a few minor repairs. The bathroom repairs will require a new floor.  Before we take any action, the LCEM board needs to be informed, since they are paying 60% of rectory repairs.  Al will bring this up at the LCEM board.

Gutters and down spouts   Al tried to call Bileyu again.  If he doesn’t hear back shortly, Al will contact someone else.
Sign for community meal, etc.    Mary Grzywa made a vinyl covered sign that will hold poster-board sized signs.  Al will make support.

Diane DiGregorio moved to adjourn. Mary Grzywa seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  

